
Press Communique  
 

Metro Express Project  

Pipe Laying Works at the junction of Swami Sivananda Avenue,  

D’Epinay Street and Theodore Sauzier Street, Curepipe 

 

The public is hereby informed that pipe laying works pertaining to the Metro Express 
Project will be carried out at the junction of Swami Sivananda Avenue, D’Epinay Street 
and Theodore Sauzier Street as from Monday 25th November 2019 and for a period 
of 2 weeks.   
 
The existing road configuration at the junction will be modified to allow for the safe 
execution of the works. Traffic islands will be removed and all traffic movements will 
be allowed. 
 
Traffic signs will be set up to inform and guide road users.  
 
Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the work area and 
to drive within the prevailing speed limit. 

The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual 
collaboration and cooperation of the public.     
 

 
21 November 2019           Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


